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Alfalfa Update – Weevils and Aphids 
 

Adult alfalfa weevils may still be infesting some alfalfa fields.  They are very common under windows and/or 
still active in the few fields that have not yet been swathed (see photo 1).  The adult alfalfa weevil will feed, but 
not as voraciously as the larvae.  The adults will remain under the windrows, because it is shaded, chewing on 
the stems.  The resulting damage is often called ‘barking’ (see photo 2).  Even if the windrows are removed 
within a couple of days this will usually result in the characteristic striped fields, with the areas that were under 
the windrows noticeably shorter than the areas not under windrows because they were not fed upon by adult 
weevils.  These adults will leave the alfalfa fields upon removal of the windrows.  However, those fields not yet 
swathed may have adult weevils remaining in them and they will feed on the new growth.   

 

  
Photo 1      Photo 2 
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There are also a few spotted alfalfa aphids starting to infest alfalfa fields.  There seem to be plenty of lady 
beetles however, to take care of any aphids, so far.  So, just be aware that these small spotted aphids seem to do 
relatively well in hotter, drier conditions, and alfalfa does not – so they will add stress to the plants if 
populations remain and/or increase over the next couple of months.  

 

Jeff Whitworth                                                                                                Holly Davis-Schwarting 

 

Insect Diagnostic Laboratory Report 

http://entomology.k-state.edu/extension/diagnostician/recent-samples.html 

Eva Zurek 

 

Sincerely,  

Jeff Whitworth  
Extension Specialist 
Field Crops  
phone: 785/532-5656  
e-mail: jwhitwor@ksu.edu   
 
Holly Davis-Schwarting 
Research Associate 
Phone: (785) 532-4739 
e-mail: holly3@ksu.edu  
 
Eva Zurek 
Insect Diagnostician 
Phone: (785) 532-4710 
e-mail: ezurek@ksu.edu 
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Kansas State University is committed to making its services, activities and programs accessible to all 
participants. If you have special requirements due to a physical, vision, or hearing disability, contact LOCAL 
NAME, PHONE NUMBER.  (For TDD, contact Michelle White-Godinet, Assistant Director of Affirmative Action, Kansas State University, 785-532-
4807.) 

Kansas State University Agricultural Experiment Station and Cooperative Extension Service 

K-State Research and Extension is an equal opportunity provider and employer. Issued in furtherance of Cooperative Extension Work, Acts of May 8 
and June 30, 1914, as amended. Kansas State University, County Extension Councils, Extension Districts, and United States Department of 
Agriculture Cooperating, John D. Floros, Director. 
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